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LCSA LETTER: 05-09 
 
ALL IV-D DIRECTORS 

SUBJECT: AGREED-UPON PROCEDURES OF LOCAL CHILD SUPPORT AGENCY 
ADMINISTRATIVE COSTS 

As you are aware, the Department of Child Support Services (DCSS) contracted with 
the Department of Finance (DOF) in 2003 to conduct reviews of county local child 
support agencies’ (LCSAs) administrative and Electronic Data Processing expenditures 
claimed on the CS 356.  The reviews were put on hold while DCSS evaluated the 
findings, developed policies, and issued claiming and financial policy clarification letters 
(CSS Letter 04-20 & CSS Letter 05-05).  As part of the DCSS continuing effort to 
improve program performance and standards, and to comply with the oversight 
responsibilities for which we are charged by federal law, DCSS has resumed the fiscal 
reviews of the LCSAs’ administrative costs.   

The review period will be the most recently completed state fiscal year at the time of the 
audit.  It is anticipated that each LCSA will be reviewed once every three years.  DCSS 
will determine the order in which LCSAs will be reviewed and will share this schedule 
with the LCSAs as soon as it is available. 

The objective of the review is to ensure compliance with requirements contained in     
Title 45, Code of Federal Regulations (CFR), Section 302.14 which requires 
maintenance of an accounting system and supporting fiscal records adequate to ensure 
that claims for federal funds are in accordance with applicable federal requirements, 
and 45 CFR, Section 302.10 which requires regular planned examinations and 
evaluations of operations in local offices by State staff, including regular visits by such 
staff; and through reports, controls, or other necessary methods.  A copy of the Agreed 
Upon Procedures is attached.  

In addition, as a result of the most recent Internal Revenue Service (IRS) review of 
DCSS, the IRS has requested that DCSS establish a review cycle of LCSAs to ensure 
all field offices receiving federal tax information establish and maintain safeguards to 
prevent unauthorized disclosure or use of that information.  DCSS has asked DOF to 
incorporate this process in the current reviews to determine the feasibility of 
permanently incorporating it into the agreed-upon procedures. 
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Federal regulations in 45 CFR, Sections 74.53 and 302.15 require all financial records, 
supporting documents, statistical records and all other records pertinent to an award be 
retained until all audit findings involving the records have been resolved and final action 
taken.  This letter serves to remind LCSAs that they must retain all records pertinent to 
the audit until the audit is closed. 

DCSS will notify each LCSA prior to its review.  If you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this letter, please contact Elizabeth González, Audit Manager, at              
(916) 464-5048. 

Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Olivia Cortez 

 
OLIVIA CORTEZ 
Deputy Director 
Administrative Services Division 
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